
CMA Koinonia Riders of Weather-

ford TX has asked if they could 

post their rides with us so our 

Riders could ride with them if 

they wished. 
We have been asked to join Ar-

kansas Chapter B for the Arkan-

sas District Convention which will 

be held in Harrison AR - May 22 
ND through May 24 th by Nova & 

Connie Brandon Chapter B Direc-

tors. Registration forms are avail-

able at http://www.argwrra.org. 
Gary has bluebonnet ride to En-

nis, TX on April 26 so watch for 

updates from him . 
We had the pleasure of riding this 

ride last year and had a great 

time. The bluebonnets were is full 

bloom and a fun time had by all 

who went. 

We have a request from Steve 

and Donna Van Gilder to donate a 

$50.00 gas card for COY Program. 

This will be at the District  

We also have information about a 

Kathy and I would like to thank every-

one for attending our monthly gather-

ings. 
It sure is good to see everyone having 

a great time . 
Thanks to all those who came with 

their lovely hats to our last gathering. 

The winners of the best hat contest 

were , Paul Lustenhouwer for the men 

and Christie Roberts for the ladies. 
We have new Safety Educators as of 

our last meeting,  Butch and Marie 

Schmit have agreed to take on the 

role for Chapter P.  We thank them 

and wish everyone to welcome them 

aboard. 
Up coming events : 
GWRRA Regional H convention in 

Marshall TX. Dates are April 3-4-5 

2014. Registration Forms at: 

www.region-h.org/14rally/

registration14 . 
We also have the Blue Knights Spring 

Fun Ride on Saturday April 5 th 

2014 . Registration forms may be 

obtained from the Blue Knights TX. 

Chapter P Directors 

Chapter Directors  

Vern & Kathy Williamson

-william2857@aol.com  

Assistant Directors:  

Paul Lustenhouwer and 

Gigi Hankins 

Chapter Treasurer:  

Ray Lusby & Barbara Rus-

sell  

brussell28@yahoo.com  
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TX District 14 

Chapter P was granted Chapter status in 

2006.  

TX Participants are dedicated to the 

GWRRA motto:  

ñFriends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledge".  

Chapter P gathers on 2nd Thursday of 

each month at Spring Creek BBQ  

        on Hwy 377 in  Granbury, TX. 

Dinner at 6P.M. gathering at 7:30P.M. 

Vern & Kathy 

Couple of the Year:  

Gary and Becky Wheatley 

 Membership Enhancement  

& Coordinators:  

Eddie & Chris Roberts 

Safety / Educator:  

Butch and Marie Schmit 

Web Master-Jay Pietsch 

jaypietsch@gmail.com 

Con-

vention on May 8 - 10 , 2014. 

We also have information about a 

quilt raffle at Texas District Rider Ed-

ucation Raffle 2014. First Prize 

queen size embroidered quilt with 

embroidered state flower. Second 

place prize $ 300.00 cash.  Cost: $ 

2.00 per ticket - drawing to be held 

at Texas District Convention Closing 

on May 10. 2014. Need not be pre-

sent to win. For more information 

about this contact Butch or Marie 

Schmit 

Remember our gathering Time has 

changed from 7:30 PM to ? 

We still have fellowship starting 

around 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm. Come 

early enjoy the food and fellowship 

with guests and members. Also donõt 

forget Sonic Night the 4 th Thursday 

of the month. 

Ride safe, Ride often, 

Ride Coordinators:  

Gary & Becky Wheatley 

garyw@century21shooks.com 

Newsletter Editors:  

Joe & Jean Jones- 

joe.jean.r2009@gmail.com 

 

CHECK OUT OUR WEB-

SITES. SEE TX DISTRICT 

PAGE. 



Rider Education 

Friends for Fun, 

Safety and 

Knowledge 

Butch & Marie 

Schmit 

At our March meeting Vern  & Kathy Williamson introduced me and my better half, Butch & Ma-

rie Schmit, as the Safety Educators. Bob & Connie Whan resigned from Chapter P for personal 

reasons.  

 I gave a very short talk on the need for Defensive Driving while riding your bike or in your 

POV. The only real difference is while your on your bike, you and your rider donôt have near the 

protection you would if you were in your POV.  I also talked about my personal belief of the re-

quirement for helmet protection while riding. I donôt think I have ever known of a professional 

motorcycle rider that did not advocate the use of an approved helmet while riding a motorcycle! 

With that said, I also know that Texas is a state that does not require riders to wear helmets. At 

the same time, Texas does not require motorcycle riders to ride with anymore clothing than show-

er clogs and short shorts. Would you ride clothed like that? Probably Not! 

 The last topic I would like to cover is also a very important part of motorcycle touring! 

TAKE CARE OF THE WING! Paul Lustenhouwer gave a really good talk on what needs to be 

looked at on your wing, or any other bike you might have, before you hit the open road. Tire pres-

sure is probably one of the most overlooked items of a motorcycle. Everyone checks their oil, 

brake reservoir, clutch reservoir, and coolant levels. But the tire pressure is often overlooked. If in 

doubt what to look for or what the levels should be, look at your owners manual. It will give you an 

idea what needs to be checked. 

 Marie & I look forward to many, many fun adventures with the GWRRA, Chapter P  riders! 

We also look forward to meeting all of you and enjoying the Friends, Fun, Safety, & Knowledge 

that Chapter P is SOOOOO INTO! 

 

 Until the next ???????, PLEASE RIDE SAFE  

 

 Butch & Marie Schmit, 

 GWRRA, Chapter P Educators 

 

Chapter P  Pos-

sum Kingdom 

ride in 2007 



SPRING IS HERE Firstly, Christie and I would like to thank 
all who participated  in our Funny Hat contest and all those 
who helped in the selection process.  Congratulations are in 
order to our winners- Paul Lustenhouwer and Christie Rob-
erts.  And a FUN time was had by all.  Secondly, Riding season 
is here and what better way to celebrate than to head out to a 
GWRRA Convention.  The Region H Convention is in April in 
Marshall Texas.  The Texas District Convention is in May in 
Tyler.  Just look up the details by searching GWRRA Region H 
or GWRRA TX  District.  Hope to see all out riding soon. 

 
Ride: for Fun, Safety and Knowledge, 

Eddie and Christie, MEC 

 Eddie & Christie, MEC 

Spring is here!! 

Come ride with us!! 

Leakey, TX ñTwisted Sistersò 

Check out our rides and come fill 

your ride list with us. 

GREAT PHOTO FROM 

2006  



More Bowling Challenge  

Photos 2014 

Chapter P March  2014 Silly Hat 

Contest 

Paul and Christie Winners 

Gigi Voting !! All the Silly Hat entries 

 

HATS 


